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Dear staff, parents/carers, 

On 22 May 2024, we found suspected mould growth in 4 withdrawal spaces in Building C at 
Edensor Park Public School. The areas have been closed while we investigate and conduct 
testing.  

As precautionary measure, 3 classrooms have also been closed in Building C. These 
classrooms share practical activity areas with the withdrawal areas and need to be included in 
testing during these investigations.  

Students and staff have been relocated to other areas in the school while we undertake 
investigations, and until any required remediation work is completed.  

The toilets at each end of the building are still being used and are not impacted by this work. 

On Monday 27 May 2024, an independent hygienist will inspect the impacted areas, conduct 
air quality testing, investigate a possible cause of the mould, and provide us with 
recommendations from the findings.  

All work involving hazardous materials will take place outside of school hours, with additional 
safety measures in place while work is being done. All inspections and remediation work will 
be conducted in accordance with recommendations from the independent hygienist.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

If you have any questions, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the details 
below. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/

